
Jack Displacement by a neutral person or neutral object or a rebounding non toucher 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Was Jack 
IN MOTION  

 

Was Jack in its 
ORIGINAL COURSE 

 

 

It must be redelivered 
by the same player 
 

Law 38.3.1 

Was Jack 
AT REST 

 

Jack displaced 
by a non toucher 

    

Jack displaced 
by neutral person or 

 

Jack displaced 
by a non toucher 

Jack displaced 
by neutral person or 

 

The skips or 
opponents in Singles 
must put the jack 
where they believe it 
would have come to 
rest. 

If they cannot agree 
on the jack’s final 
position, the end 
must be declared 
dead. 

 

 
Law 38.5.1 

The skips or 
opponents in Singles 
must place the jack 
where they believe it 
would have come to 
rest. 

If they cannot agree 
on the jack’s final 
position, the end 
must be declared 
dead. 

 

 
Law 38.3.2 

An opponent or the 
marker must put it 
back to its former 
position  

 

Law 38.5.2 

It must be put back 
to its former 
position. 

If the skips or 
opponents in Singles 
cannot agree on the 
jack’s former 
position, the end 
must be declared 
dead. 

 
Law 38.3.3 



 

Bowl Displacement by a neutral person or neutral object 
Was Bowl in its 

ORIGINAL COURSE 
Was Bowl 

IN MOTION 
Was Bowl 
AT REST 

Did bowl disturb the head BEFORE displacement 

DISTURBANCE IS 
VALID 

Law 37.3.2.1 
 

  

 

  

Did bowl disturb the head AFTER displacement 

  

  

    

Did bowl disturb the head AFTER displacement Did bowl disturb the head AFTER displacement 

The skips or 
opponents in Singles 
must agree how to 
replace the head and 
then have the bowl 
replayed. 

If they cannot agree, 
they must declare the 
end dead. 

 

Law 37.3.1.2 
Law 37.3.1.4 

The skips or 
opponents in Singles 
must agree where 
the bowl would have 
come to rest and how 
to replace any part of 
the head disturbed 
after the 
displacement. 

If they cannot agree, 
they must declare the 
end dead. 

Law 37.3.2.3 
Law 37.3.3.2 

The skips or 
opponents in Singles 
must agree where 
the bowl would have 
come to rest. 

If they cannot agree, 
they must declare the 
end dead. 

 

Law 37.3.2.2 
Law 37.3.3.1 

The skips or 
opponents in Singles 
must agree on the 
former position of 
the bowl and how to 
replace any part of 
the head disturbed 
after the 
displacement. 

If they cannot agree, 
they must declare the 
end dead. 

Law 37.3.4.2 

The skips or 
opponents in Singles 
must agree on the 
former position of 
the bowl. 

If they cannot agree, 
they must declare the 
end dead. 

 

Law 37.3.4.1 

The bowl must be 
replayed 
 

Law 37.3.1.1 
Law 37.3.1.3 
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